BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES
Wednesday 27 April 2022
Attendees
Jonathan Dart
Richard Chandler
David Neale
Sandie Gill
Barbara Kendall
Mark Ralph
Liz Hobbs
Jake & Cristina Marin-Hanson (via videoconference)
Apologies: Pat Short
Election of Chair: David oversaw the election of the chair for the next year. Jonathan was elected unopposed and took the chair for the remainder of the meeting.
Election of Vice-Chair: Richard was elected unopposed.
Minutes of AGM:  Minutes of the AGM on 30 March 2022 were read out and accepted.
Minutes of last meeting:  Minutes of the committee meeting on 23 February 2022 were accepted.
Matters arising: none.
AGM feedback
The talk by Anne Thompson-Ahmadova on Azerbaijan was well-received, and we are delighted to welcome three new committee members.
Vastern Road Retail Park site:
The developer has appealed on the grounds of non-determination because the council has delayed its decision, and the appeal started in public inquiry form on 26 April. The council held an emergency planning committee meeting in February and determined that it would have refused the application as it stood, and there area number of published officer reports explaining the council’s reasons for this. Among the concerns are the high density, limited green space and lack of co-operation with Hermes, the developers of the post office site next door.
Former Drews site: Request for meeting received from the developer. We will meet when convenient – the priority is to retain the Drews buildings if possible and if the developer can produce a thorough justification for demolition to try to keep the height of the new buildings to no more than 4 stories. David will reply to the developer.
Other council matters
Mark raised a concern about the former Ayres & Manrose hardstanding area having three entrances. We will need to monitor the use of this site.
Cheese & wine event
Agreed on Thursday 12 May at New Hope, 7.30pm. We understand that alcohol can be provided if it is an invitation-only event. List of invitees reviewed – David will send out invitations this week and invite our new councillors after the election. David & Jake will get food and drink, approximate budget £50-60.
Street party
Confirmed as Saturday 4 June, 1.00pm onwards, Newport Road. Road closure application submitted and approved. Food – Andy/Moderation will be bringing their pizza oven. DJ – Richard will ask Burt. Quiz – Richard will set this but will be away on the day. Jonathan will contact Jo Wright about Wiggle Waggle dancing and Abi Ord about help from New Hope with children’s activities. David will buy new bunting as needed. Agreed to advertise by flyer and report afterwards in the June newsletter. David & Liz will arrange to put flyers on cars in advance.
Future events
Big Skip – before we can take this any further, suggestions for a new venue are needed.
Quiz – collaboration with New Hope. Suggested date Thursday 7 July with jacket potato catering.
Suggested a ceilidh – October at New Hope?
RNN: Nothing significant to report.
Finance: no new information, no change expected. Jake is taking over from Sandie as treasurer.
Local businesses
Nothing further to note.
Neighbourhood News
Next edition in June, featuring a report from the street party.
AOB
None
Next meeting: Wednesday 25 May 2022, 7.30pm, expected to be at New Hope.
